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June 9, 2022 

 

Karla Nemeth 

Director of the California Department of Water Resources 

1416 9th Street  

Sacramento, CA 95814 

 

 

RE:  Support of Ensuring the Health and Sustainability of the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta 

 

Dear Karla Nemeth: 

 

Please accept this letter and accompanying resolution on behalf of the City of Oakley expressing 

the City’s desire and commitment to ensure the health and sustainability of the Sacramento-San 

Joaquin Delta. 

 

The City of Oakley’s vision is to celebrate our unique Delta lifestyle and small-town feel where we 

Live in a safe, dynamic community, Work together to build the future, and Play in our own backyard. 

This, along with many other aspects of the City’s Strategic Plan, centers around the City’s position on 

the edge of the Delta. The Delta is a prominent part of Oakley’s history and future growth. Given its 

importance, the City Council has expressed concern with the iterations of the Delta Conveyance 

projects proposed by the Department of Water Resources (DWR). 

 

An isolated delta conveyance, including the State’s currently proposed Delta Conveyance Project, 

removes freshwater flow through the Delta that is needed to maintain the many beneficial uses of 

water within and near the Delta. The Delta is a significant economic, recreation, and agricultural 

resource that holds historical value to the City of Oakley and its culture. An isolated delta 

conveyance project will impact the Delta and its legacy communities without offsetting benefits, 

including, but not limited to, construction related impacts (traffic, road degradation, noise, water 

availability, and air quality) over an estimated 14-year construction period, as well as permanent 

land use and agricultural impacts, economic impacts, water quality impacts, biological impacts, 

and cultural and historical site impacts. 

 

To ensure the health and sustainability of the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta, we oppose an isolated 

Delta conveyance in any form, including under the current title of the Delta Conveyance Project. 

We ask that you consider alternatives to this costly project, including a statewide water solution that 

includes water system operation improvements, increased regional self-reliance, adequate levee 

maintenance and improvements, increased water storage, water reuse and recycling, stormwater 



 

 

 

capture, and restoration that includes good neighbor policies in the Delta. This is the only way to 

protect our Delta and avoid irreversible damage to our precious Delta. 

 

The City of Oakley wholeheartedly supports the Delta Counties Coalition’s (DCC) goals to protect 

and enhance Delta Communities, improve water quality and the Delta ecosystem, and provide a 

more reliable water supply for the state by reducing reliance on the Delta. We would be happy to 

partner with you in exploring paths forward in conjunction with DDC. We thank you in advance for 

your consideration.    

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Joshua McMurray 

City Manager 

City of Oakley 

 

cc: Senator Steve Glazer, senator.glazer@senate.ca.gov  

 Assembly Member Lori Wilson, assemblymember.wilson@assembly.ca.gov  

Natasha Drane, Delta Counties Coalition Coordinator, dranen@saccounty.gov  

Sam Caygill, Cal Cities East Bay Division, scaygill@calcities.org  

League of California Cities, cityletters@calcities.org  
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